JAMESTOWN TOWN COUNCIL 

Budget Meeting 

March 23, 2005

A budget meeting of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at the Jamestown Philomenian Library, 26 North Road at 6:12 p.m. by Council President Kenneth Littman.  The following members were present:

David J. Long, Vice President

Julio DiGiando

Guy Settipane

Claire W. Ferguson

Also present were:
Mark W. Haddad, Town Administrator 
Christina Collins, Finance Director

Kimberly A. Turcone, Deputy Town Clerk 

Katherine Sipala, School Superintendent 



Bob Bryer, Fire Chief
Council President Littman requested that the Town Administrator address the proposed budget recommendations.  The Town Administrator distributed a municipal budget comparison of FY 2005 versus FY 2006 in a 12 month comparison format.  
Councilor Settipane stated that he had met with the Town Administrator to review the proposed FY 2006 budget and felt that with the increase of pensions, liability insurance and a few new line items, that the budget has increased 10% and not 15% as he originally stated.
The Town Administrator reported that twelve month budget for FY 2004 was $5,780,000.00 compared to the sixteen month budget of $6,851,000.00 for FY 2005.  When the FY 2005 is broken into a twelve month budget cycle, with just operating costs, there is an 8.25% increase for FY 2006 or $5,461,341.00.  He added that $120,000.00 are incentive programs for the Jamestown Fire Department and Ambulance Association. 
The Town Administrator recommended that the proposed Ambulance Association account be increase to $29,050.00 from $26,000.00 and that a $7,000.00 charge back come out of the budget to compensate the Ambulance Commander.  
Council President Littman requested that the School Superintendent, Katherine Sipala, provide the Council with materials they requested at a prior meeting.  The School Superintendent reviewed the following information:
· Preschool tuition (proposed increase)

· PE and Health teacher position (cut in hours)

· Smaller class size for upcoming 3rd and 4th grades

· Year to date health insurance savings
After some discussion regarding class size, Council President Littman opened the meeting for public comment.
The following people spoke in favor of the proposed school budget:

· Ginny Perry

· Terri Tamase

The following people spoke in favor of increasing the Open Space line item to $150,000.00 and were opposed to decreasing it to the suggested $75,000.00:

· Dennis Webster

· Mary Webster

· Craig Amerigan (on behalf of the Conanicut Island Land Trust)

· Jack Hubbard (on behalf of the Water Resource Protection Committee)

The Town Administrator reported that the Affordable Housing Committee requested that the open space funds and affordable housing funds be matched.  He also added that if property becomes available that the town would be interested in purchasing for open space, then the town could finance the purchase using low interest rates.
Councilor Ferguson asked how the money for affordable housing will be allotted.  She questioned whether Jamestown residents would have first priority over someone that is not from the island.  Councilor Long requested that the Town Planner be present to answer Councilor Ferguson’s questions.

The Fire Chief, Bob Bryer, requested that the Council not take any money out of the Jamestown Fire Department budget for a new fire engine, stating that the fire engine that needs to be replaced is over thirty years old.  He also stated that he will be retiring this year and regardless of whom the next chief is, the salary should be increased and added that the chief’s salary is not part of the incentive program.  He reminded the Council that the Fire Chief does all the billing for the department as well as purchasing.

Sav Rebecchi posed questions regarding the unreserved funds.  The Town Administrator reported that the town currently has 2.8 million dollars on hand in the unreserved fund.  

Council President Littman requested that the meeting be continued to Wednesday, March 30th at 6:30 pm.  A motion was made by Council President Littman and seconded by Councilor Long to adjourn the meeting at 8:05 p.m.  So unanimously voted.

Attest:

Kimberly A. Turcone 

Deputy Town Clerk

Town Council (5)

Town Administrator
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